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HOLBROOK HAPPENINGS 
Issue 456      28 June 2023 

NEW ANGLICAN MINISTER FOR HOLBROOK 
Rev. Craig and Sharon are excited to be coming to Holbrook and are 

looking forward to connec�ng with the community as our new Rector. 

The �me is drawing nearer for Craig’s induc�on. It will be on 

Wednesday 12
th

 July at 4pm. Bishop Mark Short from the Anglican 

Diocese of Canberra Goulburn will be officia�ng and there will be 

a'ers in the Parish Hall. Anybody from the community and beyond is 

welcome to a)end. Craig’s first service will be on Sunday 16
th

 July. 

We are thankful for Rev. Rex Evere) who has been ac�ng as our locum 

minister since October last year faithfully coming up with his wife Neta 

from Albury every second week to Holbrook to perform church services and doing the monthly 

Woomargama service. Rex also regularly visited the Harry Jarvis Wing and the Hostel. He says that 

they might go in to hiberna�on for a while a'er his last service on 9
th 

July. 

We con�nue to be ever grateful to our community for their generous dona�ons to our Op. Shop. 

Without your help we would struggle to keep a full �me minister. 

There are a few renova�ons  going on at the rectory. Our thanks go to the builder and his tradies for 

finding the �me and effort to do this for us. 

Craig & Sharon Rogers 

ANNUAL MURRUMBIDGEE LOCAL HEALTH DISTRICT EXCELLENCE AWARDS 
The Annual Murrumbidgee Local Health District 

Excellence Awards were presented recently and 

two much admired Holbrook local community 

members were amongst the Finalists. Joanne 

Casey, a central figure at the Harry Jarvis Wing for 

over 30 years, was a finalist in the Staff Member of 

the Year and Judy We)enhall in the category of 

Volunteer of the Year, for her commitment and 

work on the Holbrook Local Health Advisory 

Commi)ee (LHAC). 

Jo, as she is warmly known, was recognised for her 

years of service caring and advoca�ng for the Harry 

Jarvis Wing residents, suppor�ng and colla�ng 

much of the accredita�on work required at the 

MPS and suppor�ng and helping orientate the 

many new staff members that come to the 

Holbrook Facility.  This dedicated work along with 

her wonderful ability to li' the spirits of residents and staff alike celebra�ng any occasion with fun and 

flair (usually in fancy dress) make her a most valued member of staff. 

Judy has quietly given 17 years as a volunteer to the Holbrook LHAC commi)ee (16 years as Chair) 

suppor�ng Health Services in the district.  This included working with council to secure doctor services 

for Holbrook, and then advoca�ng for training programs to qualify these new doctors so they can work 

at the hospital.  She was steadfast in securing funding to build and then fund new rooms and beds at 

the Harry Jarvis Wing.  She also had a large role to play in organising forums on ‘Ageing with Grace’ (on 

aged care services) and suppor�ng High School programs in resilience. 

They both a)ended the awards dinner held in Wagga Wagga on June 16
th

 with close friends and 

family.  It is a testament to their commitment to the district health services that they were recognised 

in the small group that made up the Finalists for these awards. 

Jane Bunyan, Jo Casey, Karen Pitson, Jo McLellan, Judy 

We�enhall at the 2023 Murrumbidgee Health 

Excellence Awards  
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D E A D L I ND E A D L I ND E A D L I ND E A D L I N EEEE    

Next deadline 9am 

Friday 07 July 2023 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrookhappenings@gmail.com 

or ph 02 6036 0100 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 

information & a booking form. 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S        

78 ALBURY  ST    HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 

Proud Sponsor of  Holbrook  Happenings 

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’      

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is  for the purpose of disseminating 
information and articles free of charge for the benefit of 
the public. This information is not a substitute for 
professional advice and is not intended to be used as such. 
The editors do not accept any liability for any loss or 
damage incurred by use of or reliance on such 
information. The editors of Holbrook Happenings make 
every effort to ensure the quality of the information.  
However, Holbrook Happenings cannot guarantee and 
assumes no legal liability or responsibility for the accuracy, 
currency or completeness of information. It is the 
responsibility of contributors to secure permission for 
the use of any photographs or material provided for 
the  Holbrook Happenings. 

Please note this publication is available 
online at www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Per issue 
Adver�sing 

Cost 

Classified 1/16 page $ 20.00 

1/8 page $ 40.00 

¼ page $ 80.00 

3/8 page $ 120.00 

½ page (check for 

availability) 
$ 160.00 

Full page (check for 

availability) 
$ 320.00 

Insert (pamphlet to be 

provided by you) 
$120.00 

Setup Cost 

No charge 

$ 20 

$ 25 

$ 35 

$ 35 

$ 40 

N/A 

Discounts 
10 Issue 

discount (10%) 

Con�nuous 

(extra 5%) 

1/8 page $ 360.00 $ 324.00 

¼ page $ 720.00 $ 648.00 

½ page  $ 1440.00 $ 1368.00 

Full page  $ 2880.00 $2736.00 

Classified 1/16 page landscape W 86mm x H 30mm 

1/8 page landscape W 86mm x H 64mm 

¼ page landscape W 178mm x H 64mm 

¼ page portrait W 86mm x H 130mm 

3/8 page  portrait W 86mm x H 197mm 

½ page landscape 
W 178mm x H 

129mm 

½ page portrait W 86mm x H 265mm 

Adver�sing Sizes 

Full page portrait 
W 178mm x H 

265mm 

  

B1 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   6am to 4.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
8am to 3.00pm 

 
B2 Trading Hours: 

Monday to Friday   7am to 3.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
7am to 3.00pm 

 
 

Please phone for orders also on  
02 6036 2049  

B2 phone: 02 6036 2967 
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AN UPDATE FROM HUME BANK 
We’re so excited to announce the inaugural 

recipients of ‘The Holbrook Round,’ in the 

coming weeks.  

The community partnership program will see 

a local group or groups receive up to $5000 

in funding. 

This is our way of helping local clubs and 

organisa�ons that do so much for their 

community. And making sure they can 

con�nue to thrive. 

This is one of the ways in which we are giving 

back to the Holbrook community.  

Because while we pride ourselves on providing award winning products and services, when we opened 

the doors to your branch three months ago, we promised to become part of the community. 

And by banking with us you're making ini�a�ves like” The Holbrook Round" possible. So by suppor�ng 

us, you’re suppor�ng your local community. 

We look forward to con�nuing to work with the community to achieve our common goals. 

Don't forget our friendly staff are always available to answer any ques�ons, or tell you more about our 

products and services. So drop in and say hello! 

HOLBROOK LANDCARE 
What’s the go with the carp virus? Up un�l the rain recently there were a lot of carp geOng about in 

the Upper Billabong and we know the Ten Mile Ck went quite murky as they worked their way 

upstream.  What happened to the Carp virus they were all talking about, I hear you say? Well thanks to 

Finterest we can get an update. 

As part of Refreshing the Upper Billabong Waterway Management Plan there is an ac�on to 

inves�gate ways to reduce carp numbers in our waterways. As the Upper Billabong is unregulated (no 

dams or weirs) there are no specific points at which control such as carp cages or an�-carp structures 

could be effec�vely placed. We are relying on direct removal or something like the virus to do this job. 

It could be a great �me to get out with the fishing rod and do a bit of removal yourselves!   

Working Dog School: A huge thank you goes out to everyone who registered for the upcoming 

Working Dog School. We are now SOLD out for both the A)endee + Dog and the Fence Si)er spots. 

The response to this event has been outstanding, so follow us on our social media or check our 

upcoming newsle)ers to get no�fied when we run another one! We can't wait for our weekend with 

Ben from Wandabar Stockdogs .  

Contact Jess on 0498 683 152, or email jessarmstrong@holbrooklandcare.org.au, to add your name to 

our cancella�on list or the wai�ng list for our next Working Dog event.  
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PLANT PICK PLATE 
Whilst flicking through a 

magazine, turning the 

next page my eyes 

popped, my mouth 

watered and my taste buds exploded in 

an�cipa�on. “WORLD CHOCOLATE DAY – 7
th

 JULY 

”. No, I was not reading a food magazine, rather a 

gardening ar�cle highligh�ng the introduc�on to 

Europe from South America of chocolate in 1550. 

A celebra�on of the Cocao plant (Theobroma 

cacao) from which the ripe beans within the pods 

are harvested to create luscious chocolate. 

My enthusiasm was somewhat deflated when I 

read further. The Cocao plant only grows in the 

tropics so the authors story was to encourage 

gardeners to plant something that was chocolate 

related, either in name or colour to celebrate this 

unique day. What! No chocolate indulgence! 

Once my emo�ons calmed, I focused on the 

tropical plants which I have growing indoors. 

These require a li)le more TLC especially during 

the cooler months to maintain a moist tropical 

atmosphere as heaters can have a detrimental 

effect causing leaf edges to turn brown. Grouping 

plants together over saucers filled with pebbles 

and water can rec�fy this in addi�on to regularly 

water mis�ng over the whole plant to increase 

humidity. Move plants away from heaters, 

draughts and direct sun then test the moisture 

level of the soil and water only when needed. Do 

not to allow the roots to sit in the draining water. 

My Umbrella plant (Schefflera) has been infested 

by mealy bugs in the past so I regularly inspect 

the underside of the large leaves for these sap 

sucking insects which secrete a s�cky sugary 

substance which in turn can a)ract black sooty 

mould and ants. A soapy cloth wipes away the 

bugs and the dust leaving glossy leaves. 

A'er pampering my indoor plants, come 7
th

 July I 

will celebrate with a luscious chocolate 

indulgence. 

Passionate Gardener, June  

02 6036 3428

OM-NI 
Recently, seven members of the Holbrook OM-NI 

Group had the privilege of seeing pre-WW2 

aircra' engines assembled and how they were 

made.  

We visited the Bunn Brothers workshops and 

hangar at Bungowannah on Friday 9
th

 June. Four 

cylinder and six cylinder inline engines were 

before our eyes. Some parts are s�ll available 

worldwide in Australia, Great Britain and North 

America. The engines were made by De Havilland 

and Lycoming before and a'er World War 2. 

A'er morning tea we saw rare vintage aircra' in 

the hangar and the work is involved in re-building 

and restoring aircra'. The intricate makings of 

wooden and fabric aircra' wings and fuselages 

was also shown, explaining exactly what is 

involved in the work. A fascina�ng few hours 

thoroughly enjoyed by all our members. 

A'erwards, we enjoyed lunch at the Jindera Hotel 

and then spent �me at the Old Wagners Shop – 

the Jindera Museum - before heading home.  It 

was a  great day out for our members. 

We extend our thanks to member Bert Adams for 

arranging the Bunn Brothers visit. 

A friendly reminder that we meet the 2
nd

 and 4
th

 

Friday mornings of each month at the RS Club at 

10am.  

DO YOU HAVE SOME TIME TO SPARE AND 

WANT TO HELP LOCAL COMMUNITY 

RESIDENTS? 
The Holbrook MPS (Health Service) is searching 

for volunteer helpers to assist at the Harry Jarvis 

Wing to enhance the quality of life of the 

residents.  

The type of ac�vi�es may include: 

Social support – spending �me reading to or 

chaOng with residents 

Support with Pet Therapy program 

Assis�ng with meaningful ac�vi�es  

Community support - assis�ng to integrate 

residents back into community for community 

engagement  

Community engagement in the Harry Jarvis Wing 

Suppor�ng with 1x1 support (social, emo�onal). 

Please contact Kayla Hill (Ac�ng Facility Manager) 

at the Holbrook MPS Ph: 6052 2800 if you may 

have some �me you can contribute. You would be 

making a huge contribu�on to the residents. 
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TRADING HOURS:          

8.00am - 7.00pm Monday to Friday; 8.00am - 6.00pm Saturday; 9.00am - 5.00pm Sunday 

        Ph: 02 6036 2111           Email: accounts@holbrookstores.com.au 

   

 

 

Have a look in-store for our excellent range of hardware, 

groceries, deli and liquor. 

Weekly specials available. 

MEN’S SHED 
Some good news for the Men’s Shed members. 

We are looking at opening our doors again in the 

near future, maybe as soon as late next week, 

provided that we can maintain some social 

distancing. The only time that will be hard is at 

smoko, but I am pretty sure we can manage that. 

If we do manage to get back we have a bit of 

cleaning and clearing of rubbish that has been left 

by some people that don’t like paying tip fees.  

I am sure we are all looking forward to getting 

back to some form of normality, that’s it from me, 

hope to see our members again in the very near 

future. 

Rod Peters no longer lives in Holbrook. Julie Reed 

is now the secretary and all communication 

should be directed to her. Thank you 

HOLBROOK CONNECTIONS 
Our aim is to start a fortnightly 

meet and greet in a friendly 

atmosphere and we welcome 

ladies of all age groups in Holbrook and 

surrounding towns to come for a social morning 

and chat. Bring a friend, your neighbours or folks 

new to our Holbrook community. 

Our first get-together will be: 

10.30 to 12 pm Tuesday 4
th

 July at Grimwood’s 

Craft Shop and Tea Rooms, 83 Albury St  

Tea or coffee plus a scone or cake is available for 

$8.00. There are also a variety of crafts for sale. 

We look forward to your company while we 

support many retailers in Holbrook. While you are 

in town, why not visit the Holbrook Community 

Gardens next to the library? 

We look forward to meeting you, any suggestions 

are very welcome. 
 

Future planned meeting dates: 

Monday 17
th

 July                Monday 31
st

 July 

Monday 14
th

 August           Monday 28
th

 August 

Monday 11
th

 Sept.               Monday 25
th

 Sept. 
 

See you soon, cheers from Judy and Sheila. 

“Outside of a dog, a book is man’s best friend. 

Inside of a dog, it’s too dark to read.”   

Groucho Marx 

“I choose a lazy person to do a hard job, because 

a lazy person will find an easy way to do it.”  

Bill Gates 

“You have to be odd to be Number 1.” Dr Seuss 
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Yearly memberships are now  

due for payment, call in  

or pay online. 

 

RESTAURANT  

Now open 7 nights from 5.30pm 

Open for lunch - Wednesday to Sunday 

Lunch�me Carvery Specials.  
 

PIZZA BAR  

open Friday & Saturday nights. 

 

RAFFLES 

Friday Night @ 7.30pm 

Sunday @ 1.00pm 
 

COURTESY BUS  

Available Friday Nights 

Pick up - 6pm & 6.30pm 

Drop off - 8.30pm & 9.15pm 

 

Holbrook:  

Returned Servicemen’s Club 

38 SwiJ St 

Ph: (02) 6036 2199 

Open 7 Days 

ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
Pray We con�nue to pray for Father Terence 

Mahedy as he receives Pallia�ve Care at home. 

Mass is currently only taking place on the 

weekends and is being serviced by visi�ng priests 

un�l a more permanent arrangement is put in 

place. I will keep you informed as informa�on 

comes to hand. 

Live On Wednesday evening staff engaged with 

the TransFORMa�ve Learning Statement which 

was launched by the diocese earlier this year. The 

statement challenges us to be the best 

par�cipants in Catholic Educa�on offering the 

highest quality of service to our students and 

families. We are so very fortunate to have 

passionate educators on staff at SPH who are also 

striving for excellence and challenging our 

students to do the same. 

Learn Several of 

our students 

par�cipated in the 

Albury Deanery 

Athle�cs Carnival 

last week. The 

students were 

great ambassadors 

for our school demonstra�ng 

great sportsmanship.  

A snapshot from our 

classrooms: 

Our Stage 3 students have 

had fun inves�ga�ng the 

makeup of our atmosphere. 

They recorded the chemical 

symbol for Helium, 

examined the meaning, 

inves�gated 3D modelling 

for Helium, recorded and 

annotated two experiments, 

and wondered around the 

ques�on - is change - if any - 

reversible or permanent?  

The Art room remains a hive 

of ac�vity with the 

Kindergarten students 

showing off their talents on the sewing machine! 

And our Year 2 and 3 students have been learning 

about addi�ve number pa)erns using calculators! 
 

May God’s blessings be upon you 

Melanie Dusterho) Mavrick 
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Visi-ng the Harry Jarvis Wing 

HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL 
As we reach the midpoint of Term 2, there has 

been a flurry of ac�vity, including various spor�ng 

events, crea�ve cartoon workshops and major 

infrastructural upgrades, like the newly tarred 

staff and visitor car park. The school community 

has been abuzz with excitement and energy, as 

students and faculty alike have made the most of 

these opportuni�es to learn, grow and connect. 

With so much momentum already established, it's 

clear that the rest of the term is likely to be just as 

dynamic and engaging. 

P&C AGM: Our P&C AGM was a great success. 

New members were in a)endance, and the 

mee�ng provided an opportunity to review the 

accomplishments of the current P&C execu�ve 

over the past two years. The school would like to 

express its gra�tude to the execu�ve team and 

would like to welcome the new execu�ve 

commi)ee. 

President: Akear Boers 

Vice Presidents: Sarah Finlay and Andrew Lawson 

Treasurer: Jocelyn Burey 

Secretary: Tania Saunders 

National Walk Safely to School Day: A big thanks 

to the Highway Patrol officers from the Murray 

River Police District for helping the students cross 

the road safely on Friday, 19 May 2023. 

Athle�cs Carnival: On Friday, 2 June, all staff and 

students travelled to the Les O’Brien Athle�cs 

Precinct in Albury for our annual athle�cs 

carnival. Several records were broken on the day. 

Ollie Cardile and Braxton McKillop broke records 

in the 1500m event. Ollie (5.41.96) broke Cooper 

Glass’ 2021 record (5.49.20). Braxton (5.45.26) 

broke Ollie’s 2022 record (5.50.74). Liam Mohr set 

the seated shot-put record with 2m and the 

seated discus record with 2.32m. 

Thank you to the parents and carers, staff and 

students for making the athle�cs carnival a 

success! Much planning goes into ensuring these 

events can happen for our students, but they 

wouldn’t be possible without support from the 

community. From those helping with events, 

managing groups, and star�ng the races to the 

P&C for cooking the barbecue, we are very 

grateful. 

Interschool Equestrian Event: Holbrook Public 

School’s equestrian team, consis�ng of Isabella 

Ingle, Jonty Ingle, and Geordie Geddes, secured 

10
th

 place with 

34 points at the 

Interschool 

Equestrian 

Event. Despite 

the challenging 

weather, the 

students 

showcased 

remarkable 

talent and 

dedica�on, 

impressing 

everyone.  

Our school is 

incredibly proud 

of our team’s 

perseverance 

and excep�onal 

performance. 

Congratula�ons 

to Isabella, Jonty 

and Geordie for 

represen�ng 

Holbrook Public 

School. 

Would you like to help us earn points and dollars 

for our school? Our school is participating in 

Wonder Recycling Rewards for Schools, so please 

help us to help our environment and earn more 

sporting equipment by sending clean bread bags 

by Friday, 7 July 2023. 

We also collect recyclable bo)les, cans and fruit 

boxes for Return and Earn. Please ensure these 

items are clean and free of food, liquid, or other 

contaminants. This is a simple, easy way to help 

raise more funds for our students. 

Did you know? Rats prac-ce walking and running 

before they are born. 
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COOKING WITH FRIENDS is ready to re-

commence. Star�ng on Wednesday 19
th

 July, 

clients will come together at 10am to prepare, 

cook end enjoy a meal together at the Spor�ng 

Complex Func�on room.  Numbers are limited 

so please let us 

know if you 

would like to 

a)end as soon 

as possible.  

The group will 

be celebra�ng 

“Christmas in 

July” on the 

26
th

 and 

preparing a 

meal for our 

social group.  

Save the date! 

GENTLE EXERCISES are con�nuing at the Knox 

Hall Tuesday and Thursday morning at 9.30am. 

Come along to enjoy the company or actually do 

some exercise. Focusing on balance and 

strength to reduce falls risk, exercises can be 

done siOng or standing. Everyone is welcome to 

a)end, no age limits apply. If you wish to 

a)end, just come along. Tania is leading the 

class on Tuesday and Marion is leading on 

Thursday. 

Why not stay home and stay warm in this 

winter weather?  We have recently revised our 

menu and added some more hearty and 

warming meals. We can assist you to meet your 

nutri�onal requirements with a hot meal 

Sunday to Friday, or you might prefer a frozen 

meal to heat and eat at your convenience. 

Clients can choose their meal plan from our 

huge menu of over 100 items. A SUNDAY 

ROAST is available for delivery for Meals on 

Wheels clients. Every Sunday from 12 noon, we 

can deliver a delicious 2 course roast meal and 

dessert to your house for just $10.00!!  Let us 

know by midday Friday and we can add you to 

the delivery. Every Tuesday is TAKEAWAY 

TUESDAY, Fish and Chips, Pie and Chips, Fish 

and Salad….your choice. Let us know and we will 

arrange delivery.   

If you are interested in receiving a meal 

delivery, give us a call to discuss further.  You 

don’t have to receive a meal every day or 

forever, we can help you as you need help.   

Maybe 1 or 2 days a week or maybe just for a 

month un�l you feel be)er again.  Call us to 

discuss your preferences and we will work out a 

menu plan with you.   

Did you know that we can also assist you with 

TRANSPORT services to a)end ou�ngs, 

shopping and to appointments? We can also 

assist you with FOOD PREPARATION in your 

own home. Assistance to prepare a shopping 

list, plan meals or just cut up the vegies. 

Call into the office or phone us on 02 6036 3677 

if you need any further informa�on. 
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WILDLIFE STORYTELLER 
Rotary Club 

President, Murray 

Jones, welcomed 

guest speaker 

Peter Rowland, a 

wildlife writer and 

photographer, 

working at 

Holbrook Landcare, to our weekly dinner mee�ng. 

Peter feels a strong connec�on to oceans and 

recalls a passage from “Jonathon Livingston 

Seagull” - 

“Overcome space and all we have le' is Here. 

Overcome �me and all we have le' is Now.” 

Peter was born in Australia to a Canadian mum 

and an English dad. At 18 months, the family 

returned to the UK – the gi' of his childhood was 

living close to oceans, woods and country lanes in 

southern England. 

His Canadian great grandfather’s slide collec�on, 

found in a cedar box, opened up the magic world 

of photography in general and birds in par�cular 

for Peter. Returning to Australia aged 15, and 

thinking about a career, there weren’t many 

openings as wildlife presenters or rangers. At 16, 

he started work in the bird department at the 

Australian Museum surrounded by stuffed 

animals, bird and animal records from the early 

se)ler days and onwards; and stayed there for 20 

years. 

Realising he wanted to  focus on wildlife and birds 

in a more ac�ve way, he met Tim Flannery, a well 

known science communicator, paleontologist, 

author, conserva�onist and ac�vist. Peter 

changed direc�on, and worked on the bird 

specimens that Tim collected in New Guinea, 

discovering new species along the way, and 

wri�ng his findings in scien�fic publica�ons.  

“This got me interested in wri�ng 15 books on 

Australian wild-life and the photography that 

went with that,” 

Peter said. 

Peter showed us 

amazing photos of 

ocean birds, 

Australian bush birds, 

bird watching, birdlife 

in New Guinea, and 

wildlife in Japan.      
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HOLBROOK LIBRARY SCHOOL HOLIDAY FUN 
Paint and Pizza: We will be holding a free "Paint & Pizza" program. 

Come and enjoy �me to be crea�ve, meet new friends, be warm 

and eat some pizza!! Holbrook Library - Wednesday 5 July, 11am 

to 12.30pm. 12 years and older. Limited spaces available, Bookings 

essen�al. Ph: 02 6036 0100 

Nail Art: This school holidays, 10.30am, Thursday 6 July, join us at 

the library for nail art. Lots of great designs with step by step 

instruc�ons or use your own crea�vity.  

Cost: Free. Bookings essen�al. Ph: 02 6036 0100. 

We also have our Lego collec�on set up for you to use. Call in, any �me, during the school holidays to 

use. Challenge yourself by following some Lego designs with instruc�ons or build your own amazing 

crea�ons. 

Holbrook Library has 

sets of many of your 

favourite Young Adult 

series to borrow.  
 

Call in to see our 

range of series. 

HOCKEY 
Pip Bowler spent the June Long Weekend making 

new friends and connec�ons at Narellan in the 

Hockey NSW Women’s Field State 

Championships. She usually plays in the Hockey 

Albury Wodonga compe��on and has been filling 

in for a team in Wagga but, with no local teams 

a)ending, was wearing the Hockey New England 

colours for this event.  

The compe��on comprised 27 teams across 3 

levels, with New England finishing just outside the 

top 4 in Division 2.  

Later this year she will head to Japan on a 2-week 

tour with Wanderers Australia, which just goes to 

show that there are some amazing opportuni�es 

available if you’re prepared to have a look.   
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Gen Life Riverina 
Church meets every 
Sunday at 10am at 81A 
Albury St Holbrook, 
(opposite the Police 
Station) 

 
Come on down for a fellowship & a chat, 

coffee & morning tea. 
 

For any enquiries please contact  
Matt Bennetts on 0408 296 203 

POLOCROSSE SEASON IN ACTION 
Albury-Holbrook Polocrosse Club has been very busy since the start of the 2023 season back in March. 

Star�ng with compe�ng at neighbouring club carnivals to hos�ng a massive week in Albury in April. 

Since then, hos�ng another small carnival at Holbrook and then travelling to the NSW Club 

Championships at Coolah during the long weekend. 

The Albury Autumn Classic in April started with 220 Juniors (U16) coaching 

for 3 days. Then the compe��on started that included 60 teams ranging from 

Subjunior (U12), Men’s, Women’s, Open Club Teams and a showcase display 

by the U16 Junior Australia V South Africa teams.  

Games were under lights on the Friday and Saturday nights to create an 

amazing atmosphere.  It was a highly successful week due to the massive 

efforts by the club members. 

Recently enjoying playing polocrosse rather than organising, 22 club 

members  travelled to Coolah NSW for the Club Championships. Three full 

teams (6 players each) plus a sec�on (3) of Juniors plus our Super Sub, Percy 

Cardile lent out to the Burradoo Club team. 

All teams were either winners or runner-up in their respec�ve divisions and 

AH players featured in the individual awards. 

The season is not over yet. There are more club carnivals to a)end at  Pre)y 

Pine (Deniliquin), Harden & Jugiong. Also selected 

players will be in South West Slopes Zone Teams at 

the Zone Championships at Dunedoo NSW. 

Follow the Albury Holbrook Polocrosse Club on 

Facebook for news, photos and results. 

Top: Ollie Cardile—

Best & F airest at the 

Holbrook Carnival  
 

Bottom: Percy Cardile - 

the smile says it all  

 

 

 

Sarah Finlay & Ross WeNenhall 
 

Physio Services 
 *Sports injuries*  *Back & neck injuries* 

*Muscle & joint pain* *Women’s health* 

*Pre & post-natal programs*  

*Ortho�c Treatment* 

*Injury rehabilita�on* 
Workcover, DVA, MAA, TAC, Private health rebates 

 

Pilates Classes 
Mon 6-7pm at Holbrook Library 

Tues 9-10am at the Holbrook Library 

Thurs 9-10am at Holbrook Library 

Term 2 commences Mon 24
th

 April 2023 
 

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 

Call 02 6036 3331 
 

12 King St, Holbrook 
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MINI EARTHWORKS 

Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it 

or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

NH SPRAYING 
 
 
 

For all your broadacre spraying and spot spraying 
needs. 

 

Ph TROY: 0418 370 627 
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C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y     A N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T S     
 

July 2023 

Mon 3 Community Garden helpers meet 9am  

Tue 4 Holb Connec�ons meet 10.30am @ 

 Grimwood’s CraJ Shop & Tea Rooms 

 Li)le Billabong/Holbrook CWA meet 2pm 

 @ 13 McLaurin Cres. 

 Business & Community Development 

 Group meet 6.30pm @ “Top Pub” 

Wed 5 School Holiday Paint & Pizza 11am-12.30 

 @ Holbrook Library 

Thu 6 Service NSW Mobile Van @ Submarine 

 Park 9am—3pm 

 School Holiday Nail Art 10.30am @ 

 Holbrook Library 

Fri 7 World Chocolate Day 

Mon 10 Community Garden helpers meet 9am  

Wed 12 Induc�on of Anglican minister @ 4pm 

Fri 14 OMNI Group meet 10am @ RS Club 

Mon 17 Community Garden helpers meet 9am 

 Holb Connec�ons meet 10.30am @ 

 Grimwood’s Cra' Shop & Tea Rooms 

Wed 19 Meals on Wheels ‘Cooking with Friends’ 

 program recommences 

Sat 22 Holbrook Landcare Working Dog School 

Sun 23 Holbrook Landcare Working Dog School 

Mon 24 Community Garden helpers meet 9am  

Tues 25 Probus 11am @ RS Club 

Wed 26 Meals on Wheels ‘Christmas in July’ 

Fri 28 OMNI Group meet 10am @ RS Club 

Mon 31 Community Garden helpers meet 9am  
 

August 2023 

Mon 7 Community Garden helpers meet 9am  

Fri 11 OMNI Group meet 10am @ RS Club 

Mon 14 Community Garden helpers meet 9am 

 Holb Connec�ons meet 10.30am @ 

 Grimwood’s Cra' Shop & Tea Rooms 

Mon 21 Community Garden helpers meet 9am  

Fri 25 OMNI Group meet 10am @ RS Club 

Mon 28 Community Garden helpers meet 9am 

 Holb Connec�ons meet 10.30am @ 

 

HOLBROOK  R&D Home Maintenance 
 

For all your home maintenance 
Painting, tiling, plaster, repairs, bathroom, laundry, 

and reno’s. 
» No Job Too Small     

      

ABN 33 146 093 819         Ring Rod 0418 675 193 

HAPPENINGS ADVERTISING RATES 
 

Please note that from 1 July 2023 there 
will be a small increase in the cost of 

advertising in the Holbrook Happenings. 
 

This is to assist in covering the cost of 
price rises in both paper and printing and 

is the first change in prices for some 
years. 

 

The new advertising rates are shown in 
this issue of Holbrook Happenings. 

FREE GARDEN MULCH 
Bedding straw left from 

livestock shows is available to 
collect from the Holbrook 

Sporting Complex (near the 
south-east gate and in the 

large nearby shed).  
Bring your trailer or ute but you will need to 

load it yourself. 

You know you're Australian when... 

 most of the words you know end in "o" such as arvo, servo, bo)lo, supo, garbo. 

 you know that there is a difference between thongs and underwear. 

 stubbies are things that can either be worn by blokes or drunk. 

 a place called "woop woop" is not actually a place but is very far from civilisa�on. 

 calling someone "mate" is a completely appropriate term to call anyone in Australia be they male or female. 

 you answer most ques�ons by saying "no worries" or "no drama". 

 when you know the na�onal anthem but have no idea what "girt" means. 

 you know the best place to get a cooked sausage is Bunnings. 
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We are on the lookout for educators for Before, 

A'er and Vaca�on Care in Holbrook, so if you 

think that you can help us out, please contact 

Kimberly on 0457 235 325 for enquiries or send 

through your resume to 

kjeffries@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au.  

The hours are flexible (before or a'er school or 

during the school holidays) and no formal 

qualifica�ons are required. You will need to have 

your current Working With Children Check and 

Police Check. 

This is a well-being program with access to a range 

of free resources, including our Employee 

Assistance Program. There is also support and 

ongoing training.  

Other benefits of the posi�on are: 

- Compe��ve above award rates 

- Genuine opportuni�es for career progression 
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